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at a monthly Meet or at the August Picnic, to save us the consid­
erable expense of mailing these cards out to you. Thanks for
your help on this.

- 2006 CA~-STEWART BROCHURES

The 2006 Cal-Stewart brochures have been printed and are be­
ingshipped to you with the September issue of the TTOS Bulle­
tin. Look for it and fill it out and mail it in immediately, before
you misplace it. Additional copies will be available at future
train meets. We plan to mail a copy first class to all attendees of
Cal-Stewart 2005. So you might end up with two copies. The
color scheme is American Flyer S-Gauge box blue, and for Cal­
Stewart workers, the special limited edition souvenir Workers
Hat will be blue with a yellow bill. The 2006 Cal-Stewart meet
commemorates the 60th anniversary of American Flyer S-Gauge.
The 2006 Cal-Stewart brochure with registration form can
be viewed and downloaded from our Cal-Stewart website:

www.cal-stewart:org

THE 2006 CAL-STEWART MEET OPERATING MX
MISSILE SOUVENIR CAR

The 2006 Cal-Stewart Meet Souvenir car is a new operating MX
Missile Car from Lionel (6-52431). This is a companion to our
2002 Lionel operating Missile Car (6-52287). The 2006 Missile
Car has a gray roof and is color matched to the Lionel 6-26876

Missile Firing Trail Car (available separately from your Lionel
dealer and£ound on-page 96 ofthe Lionel 2006 Book One Cata­
log). This car will be available in much smaller numbers than

past souvenir cars, and will sell out quickly. We expect to ship
by November, 2006. A full-color flyer with order form is being
sent to you with the September issue of the TTOS Bulletin. There
is also a place to order the car in the 2006 Cal-Stewart brochure

registration form. Or you can download an order form through
our Cal-Stewart web site: www.cal-stewart.org.

WARD KIMBALL SOUVENIR CARS

The American Flyer S-gauge Ward Kimball Souvenir cars have
been shipped, and most of them were received by the lucky pur­
chasers during the week of July 17th. I received mine on July

21st, and the car and the custom box are beauties! The special
box with Ward's caricature, the Grizzly Flats Station, and Ward's
signature is unique and has to be a first for Club Souvenir Cars.
If you haven't received yours by the time you read this, please

(continued on page 2)

Bringa Guest to the SWD Train Meets
Recruit a New Member for the Club

--r- - - •. -- --'-r---

LARRY PEARSON CALVIN SMITH
PRESIDENT EDITOR

2006-07 DUES RENEWAL

VOL.25 JULY/AUG
NO.4 2006

President's Message
LARRY PEARSON, President,

Southwestern Division, 2004-2007
1108 West Palm Ave., Burbank, CA 91506c2022_

(8185848-2653, (818) 994-4890 to leave a message

This is a second reminder for those of

you who have not gotten around to
sending your Southwestern TTOS Di­
vision dues renewal in, to please do so
right away. If you don't renew, this
will be the last mailing that you will
receive from Southwestern Division.

Although there is no longer a late fee
applied to Members who renew late,

you still have to pay the fult$25 even if you renew in Z007. So
why not renew today and get a futl12 months of Membership
benefits? If you have lost your brown dues renewal form, you
can renew by writing a checkin the amount of $25.00 payable to
TTOS SW Division and mailing it to:

Peter Beam
2126 Cas a Grande

Pasadena, CA 911 04-4103
(626) 797-0640

Southwestern Dues continue to remajn at $25.00 per year.
We sincerely hope that all of you will re-join for another year.
When you consider what you get, $25 is a terrific bargain!
Peter Beam will be available at the August 12th Picnic to take
your Southwestern Division Dues renewal.

If you move, please send me your new address and phone
number at the above address so you will continue to receive
our mailings. Every month we get returned mail from Mem­
bers who moved and their forwarding has expired.

NEW 2006-07 SOUTHWESTERN MEMBERSHIP
BADGES, IN COLOR!

David Nissen keeps track of Southwestern Division's Member­

ship records and prepares the Southwestern Membership Badges.
For 2006-07, Southwestern Division Badges have a whole new
look! They are invibrallt color and no longer are in a "tear out
ofthe postcard" format. If you have renewed your Southwest­

ern Membership for 2006-07, we ask that you pick up your badge
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T.T.O.S. National Convention Aug. 14-20,2006 at Costa Mesa, CA

Register On Web or On Site See details at www.ttos.org or page 6




